
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 6 DECEMBER 2007


CROS.145/07
CORPORATE PROCUREMENT STRATEGY AND CODE OF CONDUCT

The Development and Support Manager (Mr Mark) submitted report CORP.54/07 advising that the Council’s Procurement Strategy had been revised to incorporate the requirements of the Government’s efficiency, environmental, equality and diversity legislation and recent changes to European Procurement Legislation.

Mr Mark outlined the content of the draft Strategy which was attached to the report.  The draft Strategy had been revised to enhance and refresh the original version, and ensure that relevant legislative changes were included in the Council’s procurement activities so that they accurately reflected the emerging corporate priorities and the Shared Services Strategy.

The Executive had on 22 October 2007 (EX.253/07) forwarded the draft Procurement Strategy to this Committee for comment and, following scrutiny, would consider the Strategy again on 17 December 2007 prior to making a formal recommendation to Council.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

A Member asked whether procurement within the Council was a centrally organised function or whether Directorates were responsible for their own procurement.

In response Mr Mark advised that the Council operated a decentralisation of budget procedure whereby designated budget holders were entitled to purchase items within those budgets in accordance with the Council’s contract procedure rules.

The Member believed that the adoption of a corporate approach was important in terms of a legal risk point of view.  The penalties for getting it wrong could be significant and he was concerned that the correct processes were in place.

Mr Mark replied that in practice budget holders could procure items up to a specified amount from nominated and checked suppliers. Procurement above £35,000 could not take place without going through a rigorous process therefore the checks and balances were in place.

The Member further questioned the means by which areas of purchase were identified that needed a central control and which could result in cost savings across the authority.

Mr Mark advised that centralisation was possible where advanced requirements were identified.  An example of that approach was the procurement of IT where a three year replacement plan was available.  That area was co-ordinated by IT Services to ensure that all items were compatible with the authority’s systems and infrastructure.  Other areas included the utilities, electricity, gas, telecoms, etc where it was necessary to ensure that all came through the centre and could be assessed to identify efficiencies through procurement collaboration with other Councils and that revised processes could also be implemented.  Electricity was an example whereby an e‑auction had been utilised to gain a better price and efficiencies obtained through a reduction in the number of invoices received and the subsequent resources required to process them.  Officers were working with the County and other District Councils through the Effective Procurement in Cumbria shared service (EPiC) to plan the next steps.

The Chairman thanked Mr Mark for the explanations provided.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Committee supported the Strategy and Code of Conduct.







